
From: Trent.Sebbens@ashurst.com [mailto:Trent.Sebbens@ashurst.com]  

Sent: Wednesday, 17 August 2016 11:28 AM 
To: sydney@fwc.gov.au 

Cc: Adrian.Morris@ashurst.com; gunzburg@bigpond.net.au 
Subject: AM2014/67 - CMIEG v APESMA - Form F52 Order Requiring Production of Documents etc to 

the Fair work Commission [BD-CM.30002560.02-3000-0722] 

 
 

Dear Registrar 

 

AM2014/67 - 4 yearly review of modern awards – Black Coal Mining Industry 

Award – redundancy pay cap 

 

We act for the Coal Mining Industry Employer Group (CMIEG). 

 

We refer to the Order Requiring Production of Documents etc. to the Fair Work 

Commission issued on 3 August 2016 (Order) (attached). 

 

We attach, by way of lodging, documents in answer to items 1 to 4 of the Order. 

 

By an email of 15 August 2016 to the Associate to Vice President Hatcher (attached), the 

CMIEG with the consent of the party who requested the Order, APESMA, sought an 

extension to the time for answering item 5 of the Order. We have not yet received a 

response from his Honour to that request for an extension. 

 

Yours faithfully 

 

 

Trent Sebbens 

Counsel 
trent.sebbens@ashurst.com 

Ashurst 

D: +61 2 9258 6313 | M: +61 447 643 090 
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